
UNDP Local-Project Appraisal Committee (L-PAC) Meeting 
Strengthening Institutional Structures and Mechanisms for Dialogue  

 
 

MINUTES 
 
 
Venue:  MSS Meeting Room 
Date:  18 April 2008 
Time:  From 14.00 to 15.30 
 
Chair: 

Ms. Maria Domingas Fernandes Alves Minister of Social Solidarity 
Mr. Akbar Usmani UNDP Country Director 

 
Participants: 

1. Mr. Jacinto Gomes Secretary of State for Social Assistance & Natural Disasters 
2. Mr. Amândio Freitas Hamutuk Hari’i Futuro’s Coordinator 
3. Mr. Jay Maheswara AUSTCARE Country Director 
4. Mr. Pedro Aquino AusAID Programme Officer 
5. Mr. Preston Pentony UNMIT Political Affairs Officer 
6. Mr. Josh Trindade The Asia Foundation 
7. Mr. Isidoro V. da Costa JRS 
8. Ms. Valentina Bacchin IOM SLS 
9. Ms. Louisa Medhurst OCHA Associate Humanitarian Affairs Officer 
10. Ms. Filipa O. Martins UNDP/MSS Special Assistant to MSS 
11. Ms. Sophia Cason UNDP/MSS Communications & Outreach Advisor 
12. Ms. Alissar Chaker UNDP ARR, Head of Crisis Prevention & Recovery Unit 
13. Ms. Ruth Jorge UNDP Monitoring Officer, Crisis Prevention & Recovery Unit 
 
 
Agenda: 

(1) Opening remarks by Minister of Social Solidarity, Ms. Maria Domingas Fernandes Alves and UNDP 
Country Director, Mr. Akbar Usmani 

(2) Presentation of the Strengthening Institutional Structures and Mechanisms for Dialogue Project by 
Mr. Ben Larke 

(3) Discussion 
(4) Closing and Conclusion 
 
 
1. Opening remarks 
 

The Minister of Social Solidarity, Ms. Maria Domingas Fernandes Alves, in her opening remarks, shared 
with all the participants few thoughts on dialogue and on its importance in the Government’s National 
Recovery Strategy Hamutuk Hari’i Futuro. The Minister reminded that Dialogue is the key to Hamutuk 
Hari’i Futuro, and that it importance is not only limited to one pillar of the strategy but also has 
implications for all others, as dialogue will contribute to all aspects of the recovery process. 
 
UNDP Country Director, Mr. Akbar Usmani, briefly explained the purpose of the meeting, which 
includes the review and approval of the Support to Hamutuk Hari’i Konfiansa Project. UNDP Country 
Director also highlighted that the Support to Hamutuk Hari’i Konfiansa Project is an integral part of the 
Transitional Appeal which was considered and approved by the Hamutuk Hari’i Konfiansa Working 
Group. The participants were also informed that the project benefits from the contribution of New 
Zealand Government through NZAid (USD 220,000) and that further resource mobilization is currently 
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